
NORTH DEVON CREMATORIUM JOINT COMMITTEE 
 

A meeting of the above Committee will be held at the Crematorium, Barnstaple on 
FRIDAY 9th FEBRUARY 2018 AT 2.30 p.m. 
  
Members: Representing North Devon Council 
 

Councillors Mrs Barker, Edgell, Jones, Lane, Moores and Yabsley 
(Chairman). 
 

  Representing Torridge District Council 
 

Councillors Dezart, A. Inch, S Inch, Langmead (Vice Chairman) and 
Pennington. 
 

AGENDA 
 

1. Apologies for Absence. 
 
2.  To approve as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 20th October
 2017 (attached). 
 
 (a) Matters Arising 
 
3. Items brought forward which, in the opinion of the Chairman, should be 

considered by the meeting as a matter of urgency. 
 
4. Declarations of Interest. 
 
5. To agree the agenda between Part ‘A’ and Part ‘B’ (Confidential Restricted 

Information). 
 
PART ‘A’ 
 
6. Crematorium Matters. Report by the Crematorium Manager (attached) 
 
7. Crematorium Memorial Gardens – Proposed Improvements 2018/19. Report 
 (attached) 
 
8. Performance Monitoring Report – Quarter 3 2017/18. Report by Treasurer 
 (attached) 
 
9. 2018/19 Budget, Fees and Charges. Report by Treasurer (attached) 
 
10. Dates of Future meetings: 
 

 Recommended that the following dates be agreed: 
 

 Friday 22nd June 2018 @ 2.30 p.m. 
 Friday 3rd August 2018 @ 2.30 p.m. 
 Friday 2nd November 2018 @ 2.30 p.m. 
 Friday 15th February 2019 @ 2.30 p.m. 
 



PART ‘B’ (Confidential/Restricted Information) 
 
Nil 
 
 
NOTE:  Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985 
 
In addition to any document specifically mentioned, reports included in this Agenda will 
have been prepared with reference to any or all of the following: 
 
1. All relevant statutory provisions. 
2. All relevant Government circulars and ministerial advice. 
3. All relevant adopted policies of the Council. 
4. Capital Works Programme. 
5. Current Estimates. 
6. Standing Orders 
7. Consultants’ opinion and advice. 
8. Published works relevant to the subject of the report. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





 Appendix 1  


Crematorium Cremation 
Fee 


No 
Servic
e Fee 


Extra 
Service 
time 


Environment 
levy fee 
 


Includes (urn, Wesley, 
organ, chapel 
attendant, medref, 
unwitnessed disposal, 
etc). 


Anticipated date 
For price increase 
And new fees 


Torbay £842.00 
 
*£945 
 
 


£720 
 
*£650 
 


£200.00 
(extra) 
 
*£215 


£53.00 All of the above. Increase from 
 
The 1st Jan 2018* 


Bodmin £999 
 
£850 – 
early slot 
Tues/Wed
/Thur 


£499 £500 
(Extra) 


Included All of the above. 
 


Price rise as of 
Oct 2017 
 
Sept 2018 


Exeter £999 £499 £500 
(Extra) 


Included All the above 
 


Price rise as of 
Oct 2017 
 
Sept 2018 


East Devon £850 £650 £200 
(Extra) 


Included As Above 
 


Price review/rise 
April 2018 


Taunton £715 £610 £180 
(Extra) 


Included As Above 
 


April 


North Devon 640 540 £154 
(Extra) 


Included All of the above April 
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NORTH DEVON CREMATORIUM 
FEES & CHARGES  


1 APRIL 2018 – 31 MARCH 2019 
 


CREMATION FEES 


Adult (over the age of 16 years)* £660.00 


Child (up to the age of 16 years)* No Fee 


Cremation delivery fee or Walk-Through/No Service (before 9.00am) £560.00 


Service extension/ Memorial Service for 30 minutes incl. Organist  £160.00 


Charge for service over run £210.00 


Bearing of coffin (‘emergency’ service only) £30 


Service cancellation within 72hrs of service £160 


* Cremation fee includes:- Use of Chapel, waiting room etc., services of Chapel 
Attendant, Music System, Organist (if available), Medical Referee’s fee & Disposal of 
cremated remains in Gardens (unwitnessed).  


 
WEBCAST SERVICES (Rowan Chapel Only) 


Live  £30 


Live & 28 Days Watch Again £45 


Physical Copy (DVD/Blu-Ray/USB Stick) £50 


 
VISUAL TRIBUTE SERVICES (Rowan Chapel Only) 


Single Photo £12 As single photo (shown throughout) 


Simple Slideshow £38 Slide show max 25 pics (once or on loop) 


Professional Photo Tribute £70 Slide show max 25 pics with music (played once) 


Family Supplied Video Checking £18 Checking supplied video (played once) 


 
CONTAINERS 


Cardboard Casket £10.00 


Polytainer £10.00 


Scatter Tube £20.00 


Keepsake Tube £10.00 


 
BURIAL OF CREMATED REMAINS 


Attendance Fee to witness the burial of ashes £35.00 


Placement Fee when returned 12 months or more following cremation £50.00 


Placement Fee when cremation took place elsewhere £99.00 


Temporary Deposit per month after the first month £15.00 


 
MEMORIALS – 10 YEAR LEASE PERIOD/RENEWAL 


Please note: plaque purchase may be required, see overleaf.  


Sanctum - an above ground vault (for up to two sets of ashes) £980.00 


Cordon Pear Tree (for up to two sets of ashes) £385.00 


Standard Rose/Climbing Plant  £290.00 


Rose Bush/Shrub £272.00 


Vase Block £227.00 


Memorial Tower £204.00 


Granite Mushroom (one of three or five dedications per mushroom) £182.00 
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Children’s Teddy Memorial £159.00 


Memorial Bench (one of three dedications per bench) £170.00 


Phillips Memorial £140.00 


Memorial Branch £114.00 


 
PLAQUES 


Acrylic plaques (for garden use/benches) £62.00 


Bronze plaques (for garden use) £130.00 


Granite plaque for Sanctum (includes first 80 letters) £155.00 


Granite plaque for Vase Block £125.00 


Granite plaque for Memorial Tower £93.00 


Granite plaque for Children’s Teddy Memorial (varying sizes) prices from £83.00 


Granite disc for Granite Mushroom £98.00 


Leather plaque for Phillips Memorial £73.00 


Bronze finish leaf for Memorial Branch £47.00 


 
 
BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE 
You can arrange for an entry to be placed in our book of remembrance on any date 
you choose.  All entries are inscribed by hand including the emblems.  The book of 
remembrance is available to view every day on the respective date.  There is also an 
on-line version of the book should you wish to view alternative dates. 
 


2 Lines £55.00 


5 Lines £92.00 


8 Lines £121.00 


5 Lines & Emblem £184.00 


8 Lines & Emblem £210.00 


 
 
5 YEAR RENEWAL 


Cordon Pear Tree £203.00 


Standard Rose/Climber/Tree £152.00 


Rose Bush/Shrub      £143.00 


Granite Vase Block     £120.00 


Memorial Tower £108.00 


Granite Mushroom (one of three or five dedications per mushroom) £95.00 


Children’s Teddy Memorial £84.00 


Memorial Bench (one of three dedications per bench) £89.00 


Phillips Memorial £73.00 


Memorial Branch £60.00 


Bird Box  £66.00 


Bird Bath/Sundial £150.00 


 
N.B. All items of memorialisation are subject to availability 
 All ashes are buried loosely in the ground 
Please ask at reception for further Memorials, including bespoke possibilities 








NORTH DEVON CREMATORIUM JOINT COMMITTEE 


 
9th February 2018 


 
REPORT OF TREASURER 


 
BUDGET 2018/2019 


 
 


 
1. INTRODUCTION 


 
1.1. This report forecasts the final estimated position for 2017/18 


and recommends the budgets for 2018/2019 for consideration 
by the Joint Committee. 


 


 
 


2. RECOMMENDATIONS 
 


2.1. The Joint Committee is recommended to: 
 


2.1.1.Approve the 2018/2019 Budgets as set out in paragraph 3 
of the report. 


 
2.1.2.Approve the basic cremation charge of £660 for 2017/2018 


as detailed in paragraph 6.1. 
 


2.1.3.Approve the fees and charges as detailed in paragraph 6.3 
and Appendix 2. 


 


2.1.4.Approve the distribution of surpluses for 2017/18 of 
£334,880 to the constituent authorities as set out in table 


3.  £200,928 to North Devon Council and £133,952 to 
Torridge District Council. 


 
2.1.5.Note the budgeted distribution of surpluses of £367,680 


for 2018/19 set out in paragraph 7.1. 
 


2.1.6.Approve the transfer of £100,000 to the Equipment 
Replacement Reserve. 


 
 


 







3. BUDGET SUMMARY 


 


 Actual 


2016/2017 
£ 


Budget 


2017/2018 
£ 


Probable 


2017/2018 
£ 


Budget 


2018/2019 
£ 


Premises 220,711 214,080 186,032 210,200 
Transport 852 1,000 742 1,000 
Supplies & Services 144,569 159,080 178,566 181,810 
Central Support & 


Employees 
237,346 262,210 255,001 272,620 


Total Expenditure 


 
603,478 636,370 620,341 665,630 


Fees 1,050,617 992,700 1,019,742 1,055,200 
Sales 95,423 79,150 91,145 100,610 
Interest 1,560 1,750 486 500 
CAMEO* 12,695 12,000 7,771 7,000 
Miscellaneous 197 650 197 0 
Business Rates Refund 77,586 0 0 0 
Total Income 


 
1,238,078 1,086,250 1,119,341 1,163,310 


Contribution to 


Earmark Reserve 
263,760 15,000 15,000 


 


30,000 


 
Contribution to 


Equipment 


Replacement Res 


100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 


Distribution NDC 162,504 200,928 200,928 220,608 
Distribution TDC 108,336 133,952 133,952 147,072 
Surplus 0 0 49,120 0 


* Crematoria Abatement of Mercury Emissions Organisation 
 


 
4. PROBABLE ESTIMATE 


 
4.1. The probable estimate for 2017/18 predicts a surplus of 


£49,120 after the surplus distribution is made to the two 


constituent authorties.  If this surplus is achieved at outturn it 
is proposed to transfer this additional surplus to the 


earmarked reserve to cover the increased costs of the Aspen 
Chapel refurbishment. 


 
 


5. ESTIMATES 2018/2019 
 


5.1. No general inflationary increase has been applied to the 
2018/19 expenditure budgets.  Budgets that involve staff 







have been increased with forecast increases in salaries at 2%, 


which is the current level offered by the employers side in 
negotiations over salary increases for 2018/19 and 2019/20. 


 
5.2. All budgets have been reviewed and set in line with current 


activity and anticipated future spend.  Buildings and grounds 
maintenance budgets have been set in line with the 


maintenance programme. 
 


5.3. For the purpose of the 2018/19 budget the estimated number 
of cremations has been increased from 1,500 to 1,550, which 


reflect the increased number of services. 
 


 
 


6. FEES AND CHARGES 2018/2019 


 
6.1. It is proposed to increase the cremation fee to £660 for 


2018/2019.  This represents an increase of 3.13%.  The 
current prices for neighbouring crematoria are detailed in 


appendix 1 of this report. 
 


6.2. A movement of £10 to the cremation fee would have the 
impact of £15,500 p.a. on the revenue income. 


 
6.3. The proposed fees and charges for 2018/19 are attached in 


appendix 2.  Non-living memorials have been increased by 3% 
and living memorials have been increased by 10% to reflect 


the increased management they require.  The “Burial of 
cremated remains” fees have been retained as these are 


relatively rarely used.  Two new fees have been added, the 


“Bearing of coffin” fee and “Service cancellation within 72hrs 
of service” fee. 


 
 


 
7. DISTRIBUTION OF SURPLUSES 


 
7.1. The 2018/19 budget allows for £367,680 to be distributed to 


the constituent authorities.  It is proposed that the surpluses 
to be distributed in respect of 2018/19 are £220,608 to North 


Devon Council and £147,072 to Torridge District Council. 
 


 







8. RESERVE TRANSFER 


 
8.1. The estimate allows for a transfer to the Equipment 


Replacement Reserve of £100,000 at the end of the 2018/19 
financial year.  


 
8.2. If the probable estimated figures for 2017/18 are achieved, a 


working balance of £100,000 would be maintained, which is 
sufficient in light of the risks facing the Crematorium. 


 
8.3. Projected funds available in the Capital and General Reserves 


are detailed below:  
 


 


 31st March 
2017  


Projected 31st 
March 2018 


Projected 31st 
March 2019 


 £ £ £ 


Crem Earmarked 
Reserve 


435,945 423,120 222,330 


Equipment 
Replacement Res 


100,000 200,000 300,000 


General Reserve 100,000 100,000 100,000 


 635,945 723,120 622,330 


 


8.4 The Crem Earmarked Reserve was originally set up to fund 
the new Rowan chapel capital project.  The balance is 


planned to be used for Phase A (Aspen chapel refurbishment) 


and Phase B (Garage/Memorial Hall).  Phase A has been re-
costed at £230,790 and is planned for 2018/19, the 


remaining balance of £222,330 will be used for Phase B in 
future years, costs and resources permitting. 


 
8.5 The Equipment Replacement Reserve has been established to 


set aside resources to ensure that sufficient funds are 
available when the cremators and filtration equipment reach 


the end of their useful life. 
 


Mark Knight 
30th January 2018 








North Devon Crematorium Memorial 


Gardens 


Lead Gardener’s Proposed 


Improvements 2018/2019 
 


2017/2018 achievements 


Improvements to the memorial gardens have started very well and we have been able to 


achieve a lot during this current year. This included the completion of the footpath from the 


carpark to the top side of the gardens and the completion of the footpaths to a grit surface 


in the painters section of the gardens. 


We have also had the fence continued around the perimeter for another 100M. Now 


complete it gives the site added security whilst defining the boundary and hiding the 


unkempt woodland behind 


 


.  


 


At the time of writing all other plans approved for this period are currently out for tender or 


are awaiting a start date for works to commence. We have had a new structure designed for 


the summerhouse section and when installed will be put on a new surface that is raised 


from its existing level to help with the issues of flooding. 







 


 


Plans for 2018/2019 


Having had a number of successful projects completed or due to be started the memorial 


gardens are becoming a nicer, safer and more pleasurable place to be in for member of the 


public. With the majority of the major projects either complete or due for completion 


before the beginning of the new financial year I do not propose any major change in the 


main gardens this year.  


The primary focus for the works this year will be to improve the mourner facilities with 


particular attention paid to improving disabled access. 


Disabled access (rear of Aspen Chapel) 


Firstly it is proposed to address the range of differing levels and ramps in the Aspen Chapel 


exit area. At the moment the area looks very untidy and the ramp exiting the chapel is very 


difficult for anyone with mobility issues or using a wheelchair. 


 


The proposal is to install remove the slabs and level the area. Install a large platform level 


with the chapel exit to allow exiting without any severe slopes and then create ramps on 


both sides with handrails to allow easy disabled access. The opportunity would be taken to 


improve the lighting and match finishes between the chapel and flower room. It is 


anticipated the project would be incorporated with the forthcoming chapel refurbishment. 


Summary of work required: 


 Remove slabs and existing non-compliant ramp. Excavate site. Install new platform 


with 2 ramps, handrails and emergency lighting. Allow 15% contingency, 12% 


prelims, 5% fees. 


 £27,000 







 


 


Weather Protection – (rear of Aspen Chapel) 


The existing covered walkway is deteriorating, leaky, drives water onto brick surfaces 


causing damp and is very difficult to maintain. It has reached the end of its serviceable life 


but it does provide important shelter for those using the gardens, bearers waiting to greet 


exiting mourners and obviously the mourners themselves. 


 


It is proposed to remove the existing structure and replace it with a modern structure to 


closely match the new ramp and platform. The guttering and drainage would be improved 


at the same time to reduce issues with flooding and damp to the adjacent buildings. 


Summary of work required: 


 Remove existing structure, make good, install new walkway extended to cover 


bearers waiting area (by existing flower stand), new guttering/drainage as necessary. 


Allow 15% contingency, 12% prelims, 5% fees. 


 £27,000 


Footpath improvements 


We would like to continue with the improvements to the footpaths around the site to 


eliminate the risk of slips and trips by upgrading the surface to a more level one than that 


offered by paving slabs. This will also give better accessibility to those visitors who use 


wheelchairs or have pushchairs. We would like to continue from the new path that was 


installed from the top side of the car park extension to the top of the authors and royals 


sections. This would continue down the main path that leads to the painters section either 


side of the dividing apple trees. Also along the path that runs along the bottom of the royals 


section where we plan to install the base for the benches and static memorials. 







 


     


These are the 3 paths identified for resurfacing. 


Summary or work required  


 Lift slabs and remove from site 


 Prepare with necessary materials ready for tarmac surface to be laid 


 Wooden edge required to hold back  path from rose beds 


 £75 per m2 total of 108m2 £8100 


Table summary of works required. 


 


Section  Element Works 
proposed 


Risk 
level 


Cost 
per 


Total 
cost 


Timescale Comment  


Authors/royals Paths  Upgrade and 
widen 


med £75 £8100 Spring 
2019 


access 


Aspen exit 
area 


Paths Disabled 
ramp access 
and platform 


Med  £27000 Spring 
2019 


Combine 
with 
refurb of 
Aspen 


Aspen exit 
area 


Covered 
walkway 


Replace & 
extend 
covered 
walkway 


Med  £27000 Spring 
2019 


Combine 
with 
refurb of 
Aspen 


      Total cost £62,100 


 








February 9th 2018 


Crematorium Matters – Manager’s Report 


Achievements 


The recent epidemic of flu resulted in there being no organist being available on one recent 


occasion. Staff stepped in the deliver the music seamlessly using the Obitus Music system. 


The gates at the entrance to the new car-park have been upgraded with new stronger posts to 


resist future damage from vehicles using the entrance to reverse. The work has also created a 


separate pedestrian access gate. 


The last of the paper cremation registers (2004-2009) have been sent to be bound using a 


Devon bookbinding company. 


Some AV upgrades have been installed in Rowan chapel. A tribute screen has been installed in 


the viewing room and a small tribute screen fitted to the lectern to allow the minister/celebrant to 


monitor the tributes without having to look behind them. 


Metals Recycling Charity Award 


The scheme has issued a press release which shows that nationally the scheme awarded 


£325,000 to local bereavement related charities in 2017. 


Families in Grief has been nominated for the next award with the announcement expected in 


March. 


The next charity on the rota is North Devon Children’s Holiday Foundation. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
. 







Cremation Figures 


  2007-
2008 


2008-
2009 


2009-
2010 


2010-
2011 


2011-
2012 


2012-
2013 


2013-
2014 


2014-
2015 


2015-
2016 


2016-
2017 


2017-
2018 


April 117 129 98 125 109 102 161 125 139 163 117 


May 102 122 112 90 111 123 117 135 118    126 138 


June 94 96 103 103 129 116 102 123 143    125 129 


July 107 102 90 99 107 111 121 106 111    126 142 


Aug 112 85 99 83 116 106 117 100 109  114 120 


Sept 112 86 103 111 88 104 107 122 127  121 127 


Oct 114 121 97 97 102 101 98 125 140  127 137 


Nov 105 105 115 115 116 129 96 120 108  157 135 


Dec 86 133 120 107 88 100 98 120 128  123 131 


Jan 155 164 141 169 143 159 164 142 131 158  


Feb 109 122 105 140 127 121 116 154 136 137  


Mar 94 114 114 117 132 144 127 157 151 162  


Total 1307 1379 1297 1356 1368 1416 1424 1529 1541  1639  


 


Legislation Update 


In April the Cremation (England& Wales)(Amendment) Regulations 2017 will come into force 


and introduce new cremation forms which incorporate instructions as to what the applicant 


wishes to be done with the ashes after cremation. This will require some minor changes to our 


‘in-house’ forms which previously dealt with ashes. 


More importantly, electronic signing and transmitting of forms will be allowed. This has the 


potential to reduce paperwork and assist in cases where delays are created by the need to 


collect paperwork from outside our area.  


Grounds Improvement Update 


The new summerhouse has been ordered, it is to be an oak structure with a slate roof for 


longevity –work is expected to commence during February half-term. The Poets path works 


quote has been received and is within the allocated budget – the procurement process is 


underway. The identified product has ‘foundations’ as well as the ‘top coat’ which are 


permeable. This would be a huge benefit in this area which is so prone to flooding, especially as 


conventional drainage is impossible because it would disturb cremated remains. 


The proposals for 2018/19 have been put forward by the lead gardener (copy report attached), 


focusing on disabled access and weather protection for mourners. 


 







Chapel Music System 


The system has maintained a 100% record of reliability and save for some minor software 


issues and ordering the wrong music errors (identified pre-service) its implementation has gone 


extremely well.  


Larkbear 


The Joint Committee’s concerns resulted in some feedback from the contractors regarding the 


viability of the suggestions. The matter is being considered and is likely to return to the Planning 


Committee in March. 


Cameo 


The application for the 2017 round of CAMEO scheme trading has been submitted on the basis 


of 1633 cremations in total of which 1591 were abated. There were 1563 abated cremations in 


2016. 


Medical Examiner Scheme 


The intended start date for the new medical examiner scheme has been reaffirmed by the 


Ministry of Justice as being April 2019. This will streamline the process for cremation for families 


and remove the need for the Crematorium to provide the medical referee service. 


The MOJ have confirmed that the Unitary Authorities will be responsible for setting up the 


service and as a result Devon County Council is starting to plan for the implementation. The 


manager has contacted the responsible officer to ensure close liaison over the implementation 


in view of its impact on bereavement services across both Councils. 


Refurbishment of Aspen Chapel 


In 2016 the Joint Committee approved £143,000 to fund a refurbishment of Aspen Chapel.  


In addition to some inflationary price increases it has been identified that the VAT needs to be 


included in the costings together with buildings regulation fees and an increase in the 


contingency element by an extra 5% following a change in council policy.  


A review of the proposed works has identified a number of additional elements which would 


benefit from being upgraded at the same time. These include vestry refurbishment, new 


electrics, flooring upgrade, air conditioning replacement, heating (recovered), additional ‘staff 


only’ access & asbestos testing/removal.  


To allow for these increases and improvements to the original scheme would require increasing 


the budget to £231,000. 







The predicted surplus this year due is sufficient to meet this increased cost. The benefits of the 


works include: 


 The existing air conditioning unit is about 15 years old and coming to the end of its 


expected life – this would be replaced with a more discreet and efficient unit with a long 


working life. 


 The recovered heat from the cremators would be used to provide heating (as used in 


Rowan Chapel), removing the current need to heat using the air conditioning unit and 


producing a more even heat throughout the chapel. 


 The electrics are now 50 years old in places and would benefit from replacement, 


particularly to be able to meet the increased demands from the new audio/visual 


facilities. The opportunity would be taken to hide all surface mounted wiring. 


 The flooring would be upgraded to a similar appearance to Rowan Chapel, ensuring the 


quality of finishing is the same in both chapels. 


 Chapel attendant only operation would be possible with a staff only access to the chapel.  


 The life expectancy of the works is increased over the original proposal. 


Three options are presented by this new information: 


1. Increase the budget to £231,000 using the available surplus from 2016/2017. 


2. Reduce the scope of the refurbishment and upgrade the facilities further at a later date. 


This would require all the recommended enhancements to be deleted in addition to 


some other elements as the VAT/Contingency/Inflation/Building Regs costs remain. 


3. Cancel the upgrade at this time and build the increased funds.  


It is recommended that ‘option 1’ be accepted for the following reasons: 


 The budget is available from the 2017/18 surplus. 


 It will deliver full webcasting/audio video facilities. 


 It will enable chapel operation by a single staff member. 


 The heating & ventilation will be to modern standards. 


 The specification and appearance will closely match Rowan Chapel. 


 Improved electrical safety/reliability. 


 Lifetime of refurbishment extended.. 


I 








NORTH DEVON CREMATORIUM JOINT COMMITTEE 


 
9th February 2018 


 
REPORT OF TREASURER 


 
PERFORMANCE MONITORING QTR 3 2017/2018 


 
 


 
1. INTRODUCTION 


 
1.1. This report presents the financial performance information for April to December 


2017/2018. 
 
 


2. RECOMMENDATION 
 


2.1. It is recommended that the performance for April to December 2017/2018 be 
noted. 


 


 
3. REPORT 


 
3.1. A summary of the Expenditure and Income for the period April to December is 


shown below together with the Original and Profiled Estimates.  Also shown is the 


projected outturn and projected outturn variance. 
 


3.2.  
 Original 


Budget 


2017/18 


Profiled 


Budget 


(Qtr 3) 


Actual 


Apr:Dec 


Variance 


(under) 


/over 


Projected 


Outturn 


Projected 


Outturn 


Variance 


 £ £ £ £ £ £ 


Premises 214,080 160,560 121,894 (38,666) 186,032 (28,048) 


Transport 1,000 750 557 (193) 742 (258) 


Supplies & Services 159,080 119,310 135,030 15,720 178,566 19,486 


Central 


Support/Employees 


262,210 196,658 189,961 (6,697) 255,001 (7,209) 


Total Expenditure 636,370 477,278 447,442 (29,836) 620,341 (16,029) 


Fees 992,700 744,525 764,806 20,281 1,019,742 27,042 


Sales 79,150 59,363 68,358 8,996 91,145 11,995 


Interest 1,750 1,313 364 (948) 486 (1,264) 


CAMEO* 12,000 9,000 7,771 (1,229) 7,771 (4,229) 


Miscellaneous 650 488 148 (339) 197 (453) 


Total Income 1,086,250 814,688 841,448 26,761 1,119,341 33,091 


Cont Earmarked 


Reserves 


15,000 11,250 11,250 0 15,000 0 


Cont to Equip 


Replacement Res 


100,000 75,000 75,000 0 100,000 0 


Distribution NDC 200,928 150,696 150,696 0 200,928 0 


Distribution TDC 133,952 100,464 100,464 0 133,952 0 


Surplus 0 0 56,596 56,597 49,120 49,120 


* Crematoria Abatement of Mercury Emissions Organisation 







 
3.3. Qtr 3 is showing expenditure £29,836 under the profiled budget and income is 


£26,761 higher than the profiled budget giving a net variance of £56,597  
increased surplus.  However, the anticipated variance for full year is £49,120. 


 
3.4. The main budget variances are discussed below: 
 


3.4.1. Premises – Underspends relate to buildings and grounds repairs and 
maintenance.  However, works are planned to be undertaken during Qtr 4.  


There is also an overspend on plant maintenance due to essential works to the 
hearth and sidewalls. 


 


3.4.2. Supplies & Services – Overspend relates primarily to the vat we are unable to 
recover from Customs and Excise due the cremation services being exempt from 


vat. 
 
3.4.3. Central Support – Costs lower than budget due to temporary vacant posts. 


 
3.4.4. Income – The income for cremation fees is higher than profiled budget due to 


more cremations being carried out than anticipated.  Memorial sales are also 
higher than anticipated. 


 
3.4.5. CAMEO – The receipt from Crematoria Abatement of Mercury Emissions 


Organisation CAMEO was £7,771, which was lower than the annual budget of 


£12,000. 
 


 
3.5. Reserves and balances.  The current amounts held by the joint crematorium 


committee and projected balances are: 


 
 Crem 


Earmarked 
Reserve 


Equipment 


Replacement 
Reserve 


General 


Reserve 


 £ £ £ 


Balance 31st March 2017 435,945 100,000 100,000 


Budgeted Contribution 2017/18 15,000 100,000  


Distributed 2017/18 (76,945)   


Projected 2017/18 surplus* 49,120   


Projected Balance 31st March 2018 423,120 200,000 100,000 


 
* Decision on whether to place the 2017/18 surplus (if materialises) will be      
considered by the Joint Committee following the closing of the accounts. 


 
 


Mark Knight 
30th January 2018 





